

May 15, 2024

Ref: 274670

Dear Mayors and Regional District Chairs:

It is my pleasure to write to you as the Minister of Municipal Affairs regarding the process for requesting a meeting with me, or with provincial staff, during the upcoming 2024 UBCM Convention in Vancouver from September 16-20, 2024.

You will receive a separate letter from the Premier, Honourable David Eby, containing information about the online process for requesting a meeting with the Premier or other Cabinet Ministers.

If you would like to meet with me, please complete the online request form at: and submit it to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs by June 21, 2024. This year's invitation code is and is case sensitive. Meeting dates and times will be confirmed in late August. I will do my best to accommodate as many meeting requests as possible.

To get the most out of your delegation's meeting with me, it continues to be helpful for you to provide as much detail as possible, in the online form, on the topics you wish to discuss. Providing information in advance gives me a better understanding of your delegation's interests and helps me prepare so our discussion can be more productive.

Ministry staff will email you shortly with the Provincial Appointment Book. This document lists all the ministry, agency, commission, and corporation staff available to meet with delegates at Convention and which topics, projects, or programs fall under their purview. Importantly, it will also provide details on how to submit an online staff meeting request. Ministry staff are also hosting identical information sessions on May 16 and May 28, 2024, via Microsoft Teams, providing a technical overview of the meeting request processes; invitations were sent in April.

This will be my second UBCM Convention as the minister responsible for local governments. I appreciated the opportunities to connect in person last year, and our conversations are always illuminating. I have also enjoyed meeting with many communities and regions since Convention, to hear more about your challenges and accomplishments. I look forward to continuing our collaborative work this summer and at Convention in September.

Sincerely,

Anne Kang

Minister of Municipal Affairs

Honourable David Eby, Premier pc:

Trish Mandewo, President, Union of BC Municipalities